New legislation (SB 13 & HB 2104) passed during the 2021 session.  This legislation establishes new notice and public hearing requirements if the budget will exceed the revenue neutral rate.  The requirements take effect in 2021 for the 2021-2022 school budget.
· The Revenue Neutral Rate (RNR) is the tax rate in mills that would generate the same property tax revenue in dollars as levied the previous tax year using the current tax year's total assessed valuation.
· If we want to exceed the RNR we must conduct a Tax Rate Hearing.  This hearing can be done at the same meeting when we hold our budget hearing.
The following is the new budget timeline:
	June 15
	County Clerk notifies district of Revenue Neutral Rate

	July 20
	District notifies County Clerk of tax rate for new year 

	
	County Clerk notifies individual taxpayers of new tax levy. Begins 2022

	
	District publishes notice to exceed Revenue Neutral Rate

	Aug 20 – Sept 20
	District holds hearing to exceed Revenue Neutral Rate

	Sept 20
	District submits budget

	Oct 1
	District certifies levy to county clerk



